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February 9, 2013
Monthly Club Meeting Minutes
Club president, Mark Picard, called the meeting to order at 10:30 a.m., February 9, 2013.

The meeting was held at Denny’s Restaurant, 5325 Jefferson Davis Hwy., Fredericksburg, VA.  There were 12 members in attendance.

Secretary’s Report:  
The minutes of the January 12, 2013, meeting, were approved.
Treasurer’s Report:
Treasurer Hank Mausolf reported that the club account had a balance of $571.60.  There are no outstanding expenses.  Most members have renewed their 2013 membership.  Field rental is due again in July and summer expenses will be coming up.  
Field Safety Report:
Field Safety Officer Kirk Hallows reminded the members to be sure to have a spotter if they are going to the field to do any flying.
Old Business: 
President Mark Picard reported that he had spoken with Dwane Long, owner of Awesome RC Hobbies, regarding setting up a static display at Awesome RC Hobbies.  Dwane said he would be glad to have the club do a static display and that he sets up a display at several events. He said we would be welcome to tag along and set up a static display.  
President Picard handed out the two sided trifold brochure he created to publicize the club.  The members commented on what a great job Mark did and that the brochures will be a real asset for recruiting new members.  Mark offered to make a one sided flyer that could be posted on the new board at Awesome RC Hobbies.  
New Business:
The club explored the possibility of having a fun fly after the weather warms up.  Invitations would be made to other r/c clubs in the area. Greg McCracken suggested the club contact AMA for ideas for fund raisers.   Mark Picard suggested we contact area hobby shops for donations.  A $25.00 gift certificate was donated to the club by Awesome RC Hobbies, which Mark suggested be used for a club raffle.
President Picard told the club that member Don Peterson had passed away.  He has been trying reach Mr. Peterson’s son, Todd, but has been unable to do so.
Hank Mausolf said the Aeromasters Club sets up a display at the mall and that our club is welcome to set up a display with them.  
A motion was made by Kirk Hallows, seconded by Nina Grube, to extend an offer of a reduced membership fee of $35.00, with no initiation fee, to any Aeromasters Club members wishing to join WWRC.  The motion carried. 
President Mark Picard asked if the club would be interested in again obtaining Leader Club status.  A discussion of requirements for the different levels of Leader Club followed.  Hank Mausolf suggested the club submit application for whatever level the club qualifies  for.
Marty Downing told the members that his family was a member of the Isaac Walton League, a conservation group. The league has an annual event called Dog Mart.  Last year Marty put on a demonstration of his electric RC boats.  The boats were a huge hit and the president of the league asked Marty to invite our club to put on a static display and possibly have a few members fly their helicopters at this year’s Dog Mart.  The tentative date for the event is September 28, 2013, with a tentative rain date of September 29.  The club enthusiastically agreed to participate in the event.
Hank Mausolf reported that the AMA presently has a membership of 128,466 members, including 9,419 new members.  Hank said that the interactive AMA flight school website, www.amaflightschool.org, and the AMA library are up and running.  Hank said that you can now get Model Aviation Magazine in the digital version for your tablet, etc.
Hank brought the club up to date on the UAV situation.  He said that modelers have a legal foundation to fly their planes. Hank reported that Virginia is one of the first states to have introduced a bill that deals with the privacy issues connected with UAVs. The bill has passed but still has to be signed.  If you are flying an RC model and using a camera in the plane, be sure that you have permission to do so from the area you are photographing or videotaping.  
The meeting was adjourned at 11:05 a.m.
Respectfully Submitted,

Nina C. Grube
.  
